
Oct 17, 2024

Contact Kylie Mason

Phone (850) 245-0150

Florida Attorney General's Office News Release

Attorney General Moody Takes Legal Action Against DHS to Ensure Voting
Integrity in Florida

TALLAHASSEE, Fla.—Attorney General Ashley Moody is taking legal action against the U.S.
Department of Homeland Security and DHS Secretary Alejandro Mayorkas for refusing to verify
immigration records for the State of Florida to ensure voter-roll integrity. Over the course of the
Biden-Harris administration, millions of illegal immigrants have flooded into the country. Florida
has an interest in ensuring that only American citizens are registered to vote. Recently, the state
identified registered voters who may not be U.S. citizens, and DHS refuses to provide
information necessary to determine their immigration status. Attorney General Moody is taking
legal action to ensure noncitizens are not on the voter rolls.

Attorney General Ashley Moody said, “Voting is a right granted to American citizens—not
illegal immigrants or other noncitizens. The Biden-Harris administration has allowed millions of
illegal immigrants into the country, and we must ensure that only citizens are on our voter rolls. I
am taking legal action against the Department of Homeland Security and Secretary Mayorkas to
ensure Florida is able to maintain the integrity of our state’s voter rolls.”

Florida Secretary of State Cory Byrd said, “The Florida Constitution is clear that only citizens
can vote in our elections. Florida is calling on the federal government to dismantle the barriers
blocking the states from obtaining critical information needed to prevent non-citizens from voting



in our elections. We are going to prevail in our effort to uphold the law and uphold the
Constitution’s guarantee of one citizen, one vote.”

Evidence suggests that, across the country, noncitizens register to vote frequently. To combat
noncitizen voting and maintain the integrity of elections, the Florida Department of State
requested information to verify immigration records in Florida, something the state does not have
the ability to acquire on its own. DHS refuses to comply with these requests. DHS also denied
similar requests made by multiple other states.

Under the Immigration Reform and Immigrant Responsibility Act, Congress mandates that the
Immigration and Naturalization Service, now part of DHS, shall respond to an inquiry by a
federal, state or local government agency, seeking to verify or ascertain the citizenship or
immigration status of any individual within the jurisdiction of the agency for any purpose
authorized by law, providing the requested verification or status information.

Florida is requesting the court hold unlawful the defendants’ failure to provide the state with
information to verify the citizenship or immigration status of individuals and compel a response.
Florida is also asking for permanent injunctive relief ordering defendants to respond to inquiries
made by the state.

Read the full complaint here.
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https://www.heritage.org/election-integrity/commentary/illegal-aliens-are-still-voting-our-elections
https://thefederalist.com/2024/10/16/mayorkas-stonewalls-ohios-request-to-help-track-foreign-nationals-on-voter-rolls/
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https://www.myfloridalegal.com/sites/default/files/2024-10/save-complaint_as-filed.pdf

